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Kirkwood Arts Commission
Agenda
Tuesday, November 21st , 2023, 5:00 p.m. 
Kirkwood Community Center







Attendance: Zoe Perkins, Glenda Hares, April Morris, Liz Gibbons (City Council Liaison), Rachel Brandt, Kyle Henke (City Liaison), Mark Braun, Art McDonnell (KAF). Not present: Andy Palombo, Stefanie Kirkland, Liz Crabtree (GM of KPAC), Erika Whitaker, Mary Butkus.

 CITIZEN COMMENTS 

 APPROVAL OF THE OCTOBER 17TH, 2023 MEETING MINUTES
Zoe Perkins called the meeting to order. Mark moved to approve the minutes
and Glenda seconded the motion. The minutes were approved with edits.

 COMMITTEE REPORTS

Kirkwood Arts Foundation/Benefit Concert Review
Art reported the success of a spectacular event. Nick Rodriguez visited the students at Kirkwood High School the day after the concert and Art reported that he did an amazing job. Art reported we sold 296 tickets and that we were proud to provide tickets for all of the students. The concert had a surprise appearance by hometown talent, now living in NYC, Spencer Jones which everyone loved. $4673 was made. 44% profit over expenses. That is more than we made the year before. Art is suggesting that KAF give $2000 to the music program at the High School. 

Art added that Liz Crabtree was a great help. Thank you to Liz C.! Gratitude is also owed to Paul Reuter who was an immense help. The High School choir director was wonderful to work with and the young people were all well-mannered and did a great job. We have heard a lot of great reviews from the public that was there. 

Mark Braun reported that Nicholas R. was surprised that he wasn’t asked to do more social media up front to help promote the show as part of his contract. He also thought that doing the workshop the day after the show was a great idea because the students already knew him and it was more successful. Mark also reported that Roberto Sinha turned down performing at Carnegie Hall the night before because he had made a commitment to the Foundation to be here in Kirkwood. 

Liz Gibbons reported that the next night Stages had their gala. It was a similar performance—both wonderful—but they had performers walking around and chatting with the crowd. Some of those performers knew Nick. 

April reported that the amount of effort that people put in doesn’t seem to equal the amount of funds that were collected in the benefit. But April believes it is a worthy and beneficial program to grow the arts in the community and for the kids. Perhaps we should look at it or label it differently as a program vs. fundraiser. Art commented we are all learning each year. This year went a lot smoother. Glenda noted that Rick D. attended and she asked him to be an usher. Rick noted that his boss at MAC was very impressed with the evening and suggested possibly giving money to KAC/KAF.

Art reported that he will work with Zoe in the coming month to get the budget that the Arts Commission will request of the Arts Foundation for 2024. 

In reference to the Roll-Up Program at KPAC, Art reported that the lawyers and city officials are still working together with Liz C. to move that forward. 

Making Music
Nothing to report. 

MACAA Report
Nothing to report.

Gallery Program at KPAC
Zoe reported that we had a very nice opening. Approx. 80 people attended. The artist Bruce Backus was pleased with the install and sent a nice thank you note. Zoe noted that she thought Mrs. Masters was amazing. The installation of the stained glass went well. Art reported that Bruce, the showing photographer, sold at least one piece that evening. Mark Braun noted that Beth Goyer, one of the artists in the last show, did not sell anything. 

Outdoor Public Art 
The Oct. meeting was cancelled because of a lack of quorum. 

Zoe and Art reported that KAF has agreed to give $10,000 toward the pursued sculpture. Art reported that KAC may have access to a recently donated $10,000 from KAF to possibly pursue the previously pursued sculpture. No one is sure whether or not we can actually designate that money for the sculpture. More conversation is needed between OPAC and KAF to gain clarity around how much we can plan on from KAF. 

Liz G. asked what the total amount is that is needed to obtain the sculpture. Zoe reported $38,000. 

All agreed that we need a Plan B on where we may be able to obtain the rest of the funds needed to secure the sculpture. 

Communications Committee 
Zoe reported that there will be a meeting organized by Mary B. on Dec. 8. 
Mary B. was not in attendance to give a report. 

 UNFINISHED BUSINESS

		      a. Roll up for the Arts initiative update: See above. 	     
		      b. Completion of strategic plan schedule: Moved to Jan meeting. 
		      c. Discussion of public mural criteria: Moved to next year. 
		      d. Discussion of an Arts District: Moved to future meeting. 	
		     
      V. NEW BUSINESS

Other matters: The Commission needs to determine whether or not we’d like to designate $50 to participate in Sculpture on the Move. April is going to follow-up with Cat to make sure, but Zoe reported that we will also be pledging $1,000 for two years once we commit. 

April and Zoe voiced concern on quality, scale, and issues with installation and artists to be involved. Art noted that 4Hands Brewing Co. may be willing to fund it. 

We will move the conversation to December. 

 KPAC GM Report

Upcoming Events

 ARTS COMMISSION CHAIR REPORT

 COMMISSION MEMBER COMMENTS
 ADJOURNMENT  
Next Meeting Date –December 19th, 2023

Staff Liaison:   Kyle Henke. Phone:  314-822-5856 Email: henkekk@kirkwoodmo.org

Chair:  Zoe Perkins   







Accommodation:  The City of Kirkwood is interested in effective communication for all persons. Persons requiring an accommodation to attend and participate in the meeting should contact the City Clerk at 314-822-5802 at least 48 hours before the meeting. With advance notice of seven calendar days, the City of Kirkwood will provide interpreter services at public meetings for languages other than English and for the hearing impaired. Upon request, the minutes from this meeting can be made available in an alternate format, such as a CD, by calling 314-822-5802.  

image1.jpeg
Kirkwood
COMMISSION




image1.png
WO
f 0





